
  

 

  

  

 
 
 
 
 

Councillor Carl Les  
Chair  
Police, Fire & Crime Panel for North Yorkshire 
 
27th February 2019 
 
Dear Carl 
 
Police Precept Proposals for 2019/20  
 
Thank you for your report of the 22th February in relation to my Revised Precept Proposal 
for Policing for 2019/20. I would like to thank both you and the Members of the Police, Fire 
and Crime Panel for your unanimous support of my revised proposal to set the Band D 
Police Element of the Council Tax, within North Yorkshire, for 2019/20, at £255.77. This is an 
increase of £22.95 over the 2018/19 level.  
 
The Panel recognised, as do I and as do the Public of North Yorkshire, the need for greater 
resources to be put into local policing, as discussed at the previous meeting. Members also 
acknowledged that I had no alternative but to increase the precept to the level proposed as 
the government will not provide this opportunity to boost resources if it is not taken up in 
2019/20.   
 
Having received your report it is now my intention to proceed with the proposed increase 
and issue this as my precept for 2019/20. The issuing of this letter, in response to your 
report, concludes the scrutiny process for the 2019/20 precept and I will issue the precept 
under section 40 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Julia Mulligan 
North Yorkshire Police, Fire & Crime Commissioner   


